
FAEDS 
 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 
MINUTES 
 
MARCH 4-5, 1998 
 
Attendees: 
 
Carlotta Appleman Earl Moon 
 
Dan Cromer Cary Petersen 
 
Marie Dence Bill Piotrowski 
 
Mike Eason Fred Rabe 
 
Saul Klein Ron Schoenau 
 
Steve Miller Rich Struense 
 
Absent: 
 
Annettte Barwick Bill Schmid 
 
The meeting was called to order by President Cary Petersen at 1:17 PM at the Peabody 
Hotel in Orlando. 
 
Carlotta Appleman presented the Treasurer’s Report. 
 
Bill Piotrowski thanked Carlotta for the prompt turn around when invoices were 
presented. 
 
Earl Moon moved approval of the Treasurer’s Report. Seconded by Ron Schoenau. 
Motion passed. 
 
Fred Rabe passed out the current budget report. Fred noted the need to adopt a budget at 
the next meeting. The role of the CPA was discussed. 
 
Mike Eason discussed the FETC conference: 
 
 
 
Special E-Rate sessions for each break out period. 
 



Leadership strand in Valencia D. 
 
Only 5 sessions Friday morning - all top notch speakers. 
 
No closing speaker. instead there will be a closing event in the exhibition hall with give 
aways. 
 
FETC will start a three times a year newsletter. 
 
FETC will start regional workshops. 
 
They are looking at virtual conference opportunities - maybe going to a web based as 
opposed to a CD-ROM based system - but no cost recovery system available at this time. 
 
FETC believes they should maintain an 80% Florida - 20% Non-Florida mix. 
 
10700 pre-registrations - 3000 exhibitors. 
 
Bill Piotrowski and Saul Klein suggested recording sessions. 
 
Saul Klein agreed to handle the labels for next year’s meeting 
 
Earl Moon had no report on the by-laws. 
 
Fall Conference: 
 
 
 
Dan Cromer said there should be 24 vendors. 
 
Ron Schoenau suggested an opening session about FGCU setting up a data base in a new 
university. 
 
Bill Piotrowski noted that we need something to draw more staff from the community 
colleges and universities. 
 
Dan Cromer said that he needed more suggestions. E-mail him. 
 
Dan Cromer said that Al LeDuc suggested two 1/2-day workshops on Team Building and 
Reducing Stress. Dan will work on this. Rich Struense said that he thought they would be 
appropriate topics. 
 
Cary Petersen asked for suggestions for the 99 conference. 
 
Saul Klein suggested that we coordinate with two or three districts to bring needed 
supplies such as projectors and screens. 



 
Dan Cromer discussed registration for the next conference. Cary Petersen suggested that 
we may need to raise additional money. Two suggestions were to raise the registration 
fees from $60.00/$75.00 to $75.00/$85.00 or raise the vendor fees. 
 
Marie Dence suggested that we send out a short note about the fall meeting in the near 
future so that it can be included in next year’s budget. We can send out the registration 
applications in the fall. 
 
It was suggested that we could include Gartner in our meeting - perhaps on distance 
learning 
 
Historian – Nothing new to report 
 
Membership - Ron Schoenau reported that we currently have 143 members: 13 vendors, 
81 K-12, 7 Lifetime, 11 FIRN, 6 other DOE, 9 university, 7 Community college. All dues 
and registrations have been paid. 
 
Scholarship - Bay Networks is interested in setting up a teacher scholarship. Marie Dence 
suggested that they could fund the teacher award or the DIP award instead. 
 
SDCCMIS - Cary Petersen said that the Board meeting would be Thursday, March 5, 
1998, from 2:30 to 6:00 PM. Glen Mayne will talk about year 2K. Marie Dence 
suggested that he would be a great fall conference speaker. 
 
Webmaster - Dan Cromer said that the web site is a work in progress. With respect to the 
FAEDS list, it is not a public list. Perhaps we need to password protect it. 
 
FIRN - The question was raised concerning the status of the training software that was 
purchased. Bill Schmid was not available to answer questions. 
 
Board Minutes - Ron Schoenau moved and Earl Moon seconded approval of the minutes 
as posted on the web. Motion passed. 
 
FAEDS Logo - Ron Schoenau reported it was not completed. 
 
Mission of FAEDS - Saul Klein asked for a clarification of the group’s mission. Other 
than scholarships, what do we do? Marie Dence noted that we hold the fall conference to 
raise funds for more scholarships as well as impart information and provide networking 
opportunities. We need to have a common theme that crosses our interest areas, such as: 
How do we get information about our students? 
 
Bill Piotrowski suggested that we survey every community college and university DP 
department concerning: 
 
 



 
What would be helpful to you 
 
What do you think you have in common with the other two groups? (Marie Dence) 
 
What are your IT priorities? 
 
Distance learning. 
 
Bill will create a survey with Marie Dence and Dan Cromer. 
 
In order to provide better representation, as allowed in our by-laws, Carlotta Appleman 
moved and Dan Cromer seconded that Herman Daniels of Gulf Coast Community 
College be added to the board. Motion Passed. 
 
The meeting was recessed at 4:09 PM. 
 
The meeting was reconvened at 8:00 AM on March 5, 1998, at the FAEDS booth. 
 
The booth was set up and prepared for operation. 
 
Meeting was adjourn at 12:00 PM. 


